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Fall 2018

Dear Pastor and Church Family,

A famous missionary, Hudson Taylor, once said, “God’s work done in God’s way will never lack God’s
supply.” How true this is! It is wonderful to see God answer prayers and provide our every need when we are
obedient and faithful to Him. We have seen God work in so many ways, especially over the last couple of
months. We just want to brag on God a little bit:

¢+ God provided a good truck to pull our travel trailer in a way we would’ve never imagined.

¢+ We had an incident in which we pulled through a parking lot at a truck stop thinking it continued
through and it actually did not. We were surrounded by parked cars on every side and could not
maneuver the truck and trailer around to get out. Miraculously, the six cars we needed to move,
all moved within five minutes and we were able to pull out. The only explanation was that God
moved those cars for us!

+ We gained three new supporters. Praise the Lord!

¢ The Lord worked things out so that we were able to be a part of a Round Robin Missions
Conference involving 9 churches.

+ God has financially blessed this past month through the sacrificial giving of His people.
+ We have seen the Holy Spirit work in hearts of pastors and churches we have ministered to.

There are so many other ways God has worked. He has shown us that nothing is “too small” or “too silly” to
bring to God. If it is important to us, it is important to God!

Our most recent travels have taken us to California, Arizona, New Mexico, Oklahoma, Arkansas and Texas.
We have preached and presented the ministry in over twenty churches and have been in two missions
conferences. We are so thankful for the full schedule God has provided. While we were in Arizona we were
involved in a pastor's conference at Heritage Baptist Church in Yuma. The preaching was such an
encouragement and the church was such a blessing to us. We were also able to help with a community -wide
blitz in Phoenix for a new church planter.

It is hard to believe that there is only two more months left in 2018! For the remainder of the year we will be
traveling all over Texas, Louisiana, Alabama and Florida. We would like to be finished with deputation by
May of 2019. Please pray with us that we will be sensitive to the Holy Spirits leading when trying to fill up the
rest of our calendar for 2019. Pray for the Holy Spirit to work in hearts concerning the condition of our
country; pray that we will be a blessing and encouragement to those churches we visit, and pray that those
we witness to while traveling will come to know Jesus as their Saviour.

We love you all and thank God for you.
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